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G Armed Forces Retirement Home
il Office of the general Counsel
A.ERj 3700 North Capitol Street, NW

Retirezgee:{??rir?r:mnitv P.O. Box 2875
John Greenwald, Jr. 17 SEP 2013

Re: Freedom of Information Act Request #: 13-16

Dear Mr. Greenwald,

This letter is in response to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request dated 27 August 2013, in
which you requested a copy of our Agency FOIA log.

Find attached FOIA logs for years 2010-2012 you requested with minimal redactions because of per-
sonal privacy concerns. Consequently, this information is exempt from release under FOIA Exemption
6, 5 U.S.C § 552(b) (6), because the individuals’ right to privacy outweighs the general publics’ interest
in seeing personally identifying information.

Based on the above information, this constitutes a partial denial of your request. You have the right to
appeal this denial of the FOIA request. Your appeal must be received within 30 calendar days of the
date of this letter. Address your appeal to Mr. Steve McManus to the above address.

Your appeal may be sent by email to AFRH.FOIA @afrh.gov or by facsimile (fax) to (202) 541-7508.
Your appeal must include a copy of the original request, the response to your request, and a statement of
why the denial of the records was in error. Also, the appeal letter, the envelope, the email subject line,
and the fax cover sheet should be clearly marked “Freedom of Information Act Appeal.”

The email, fax machine, and Office of the General Counsel mailbox are monitored only on working days
during the normal business hours (7:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m., Eastern Time, Monday through Friday). FOIA
appeals posted to the email box, fax machine, or delivered to the Office of the General Counsel after
business hours will be deemed received on the next normal business day.

If you choose not to appeal, but have any questions about the way we handled your request, or about our
FOIA regulations or procedures, please contact Pebbles Young at 202-541-7554.

Sincerely,

Pebbles Youh £y
FOIA Officer


















